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Parish Priest: Fr. John Monaghan    Pastor Emeritus: Fr. Pat Flanagan
Parish Secretary and Child Safety Officer: Jill Morse     
Parish Office: 21 Burns St. Maryborough. Open: 9.00am–12.00 noon Wednesday and Friday       

Phone: 0466 451 984.  Email: maryborough@ballarat.catholic.org.au  
St Augustine’s School: 5460 4440   Principal: Mrs. Sonia Turner  
16th April 2023   Second Sunday of Easter                 
Collections “Thank You” First Collection – $1492   For Clergy support and Presbytery expenses.    Second Collection - Parish Planned Giving – $830   For Parish expenses and Church maintenance.
ST. KEVIN’S, AVOCA – 8.30am Mass 1st and 3rd Sundays of each month. 

  
– 8.30am Assembly at Avoca on 2nd, 4th & 5th Sundays of each month. 

ST. MARY’S, DUNOLLY – 8.30am Mass 2nd and 4th Sundays of each month. 

  
– 8.30am Assembly at Dunolly on 1st & 3rd Sundays of each month.

ST. PATRICK’S, BEALIBA – 8.30am Mass on the 5th Sunday of the month. 

ST. AUGUSTINE’S, MARYBOROUGH – 6.00pm Saturday and 10.30am Sunday 

Tuesday 18th April
       – 10.00am Assembly
Wednesday 19th April     – 10.00am Mass 

Thursday 20th April         – 10.00am Mass 
Friday 21st April               – 11.00am Exposition of Blessed Sacrament

                         – 12.00 Midday Mass
Readers

  
Psalm/Prayer


Gifts

April 15
D. Hamilton


B. Crameri



Lacey Family
April 16
C. Egan


B. O’Connor



Lloyd Family
April 22 
M. Lacey


G. Hadwen



B. Teggerth


April 23
S. Dellavedova

H. Taylor



Taylor Family
WALKING TOGETHER–CATHOLICS WITH JEWS IN AUSTRALIA:  A timely new document from the Australian Catholic Bishops Conference highlighting Christianity’s unique relationship with Judaism “our elder siblings” (Pope John Paul II) “with whom we draw our nourishment from the same spiritual roots” (Pope Benedict). Appropriate to reflect on during the Easter season. Contact our parish for an email copy or a printed copy or via: https://drive.google.com/file/d/1yRFeH5BDXBje1A8zNqz5ajBKRfyMZS5e/view 

Remembering those who have died:
We pray for those who died recently and those whose anniversaries are at this time: Kathleen Gleeson, Pam Shields, Dorothy Stewens, Robert Henderson, Martin Greymans, Audrey Baker, Mary Hillman, Michael Harnetty, Minnie Mannix, Joseph Divolam Geoffrey Walsh, Kath Williams, Chloris  Nunan, Michael Taylor, Matt and Bita Goland and Jean Palmer.illH
NOTES ABOUT HOLY COMMUNION:  Now that the Covid pandemic is less in the news, a number of people have asked about arrangements for the reception of Holy Communion. Some have proposed reintroducing options that were permitted before the pandemic, particularly receiving the host on the tongue and sharing the chalice. In recent weeks, I have consulted various people about this, including the members of our Diocesan Liturgical Commission. I have also received advice from a medical point of view. This has included advice from the Chief Executive Officer of the Southern Grampians Health Service and the Head of the Infectious Diseases Department at the Alfred Hospital. These have highlighted the fact that Covid infections are still a serious concern and that we can reduce the risk of infections by continuing the present provisions regarding Holy Communion. I have concluded that it is not yet time to reintroduce the sharing of the chalice. While reception of Holy Communion under both species of bread and wine is a fuller sign of our sharing in the banquet of Christ, we can find reassurance in the teaching of the Council of Trent that the whole Christ, body and blood, soul and divinity, is contained under each species. So, even when we simply receive the host, we are receiving the whole Christ. In regard to the way of receiving the host, recognising the continuing risks of the pandemic, and out of consideration for the health of all parishioners, I recommend reverent reception of the host in the hand rather than reception on the tongue. May our Communions draw us ever closer to Christ and strengthen our love and care for one another.  God bless you all. +Paul Bird CSsR
 
CARITAS – PROJECT COMPASSION: Thanks to our generosity, Caritas is able to give practical support to people throughout the world 365 days of the year through both emergency relief and ongoing community development programs towards its goal to “End Poverty, Promote Justice and Uphold Dignity.” Project Compassion boxes and envelopes (or our donation enclosed in any envelope marked “Project Compassion”) can be returned via any collection at Mass this and the next couple of weekends.

FINANCE COMMITTEE THANK YOU: Our Parish Finance Committee is most grateful for your continued generous support of our Parish and Presbytery/Clergy. Now that we’re in the final quarter of this current financial year and are soon to reissue Planned Giving envelopes, we invite anyone not already receiving these            to join our Parish Giving program to assist our budgeting for our Parish expenses:

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

NEW PARISHIONERS or CHANGED ADDRESS or CHANGED CONTACT DETAILS                                                                                              Please place on collection plate or drop in / post / email to our 21 Burns St. Parish Office.

NAME…………………………………………………………………………………………………

ADDRESS……………………………………………………………………………………………

PHONE    …………………………     EMAIL  …………………………………………………….

I wish to join our Planned Giving Program. 


  Yes          No          (Please circle) 
St. Augustine’s Parish, Maryborough


~inc. St. Kevin’s, Barnett St. Avoca, St. Mary’s, Hardy St. Dunolly, 


St. Patrick’s, Pyrenees H’way & Evans St. Amphitheatre,  


St. Patrick’s, Main St. Bealiba, St. Augustine’s, Burke St, Maryborough~














St. Patrick’s, Pyrenees Highway & Evans St. Amphitheatre,   St. Patrick’s, Main St. Bealiba.  


St. Patrick’s, Barkly-Redbank Rd Redbank.~














